
  
 

 
 
Ref: FOI/00086/CMICB 
27 September 2022 
  
Your Request: 

 
I am looking for some assistance with your organisation’s 
Spend/Transparency data, available on the following weblink: 
https://www.liverpoolccg.nhs.uk/about-us/publications/spending-
reports/2022/  
 
There appears to be no file available for the month of June 2022. Could 
you advise when the file will be made available to view online? Would it be 
possible for you to email me a copy of the June 2022 file, please and 
thank you? 

 
Our Response: 
 

1) Please note from 01 July 2022, Clinical Commissioning Groups (CCGs) were 
disestablished, and their statutory functions and responsibilities inherited by 
NHS Cheshire and Merseyside ICB. As result, the former NHS Liverpool CCG 
website has now been archived and it is not possible to upload any further 
documents, However, please find enclosed a copy of NHS Liverpool CCG’s 
‘June 2022 Spending Report’. 

 

 
Enc: June 2022 Spending Report 
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